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E-MAIL: nadmuscol@connect.com.fj

Principal: Manager:

NEWS LETTER 1 - 15" March 2024

Dear Parents, Guardians, and Students,
Asalaamu Alaikum Wa Rahmatulahi Wa Barkaatahu

Once again I wish to greet you in the name of the mighty supreme power and as always, I hope you are in the
best of your health and wealth.

Important Reminders:

School Trials for Zonal Competition

Unfortunately, the weather has not been very favorable last week and the week before and students did not get
enough time for training. We are currently working on with Trials and students will be selected for zone
competition based on the performance for the trials this week. All students who are interested can take part in
the frials.

Ramadhan Month

Muslims all over the world are preparing for the most holy month. And this will most likely be on 11 March
2024. This will conclude with Eid ul Fitr holiday which will be in week 11. The Islamiyat department will conduct
various activities and competitions such and poster/ model designing and Quran recitation with quizzes during
this month.

Training school for Year 9 English Curriculum

NMC is one of the training school who has started with the new year 9 curriculum. Next week (week 6) there
will be HODs from other 17 schools who will be present to observe the teachers and students and the whole
implementation process of the new curriculum.

Teacher Shortage

Some parents are concerned about unavailability of teachers inyear 9 and 10. I am continuously addressing
these issue to the district office, FML, HR who are well aware of the situation. I will keep working on this.
Meanwhile HODs and teachers in the same department are coming on board to assist those students.

Important Reminders:

Late Arrival

Some students are making a habit of arriving late to school. The names are recorded and soon letters will be
issued for parents to have a discussion with the head of school. This is not to condemn anyone but to find the
root of the problem and find out solutions as to how this can be improved. If students continuously miss first
period, then they may not meet the criteria of completing the current years required classes.



Meals

Ensure that children always bring healthy meals and snacks to school. No fizzy drinks are allowed. A humble
request to all parent/guardians to send lunch with their child in the morning to avoid disturbances during lesson
times.

6raffiti and Vandalism

Some students are deliberately carrying ink pens, colored markers and are writing on walls especially inside the
toilets and are also evidences of damaging of school properties. This must stop. Please do advise your children.

If they are caught then they will have to bear the burden of the cost of repairing, repainting and maintenance.

Phone Contacts

I am requesting all parents and guardians to ensure they are in the form VIBER PLATFORM so that they are
updated with current information. The teachers and I would like to be in touch with you all the time. Do notify
the form teachers if the numbers are changed.

Phones
Students are not allowed to bring phones to school. If phones are lost, school will not be responsible and will not
be carrying out investigation works in this regard.

Romantic Relationship

School will no longer condone such behaviors. Many photos and videos of students in uniforms have gone viral.
Now that reminders are given, any student who are found in these cases in or out of the school will be severely
dealt with, which may result in re location of school.

School Dispersal Time
The school finishes by 3.30pm from Monday - Thursday and 3.00pm on Friday. Parents are requested to pick
their children at earliest possible time. And by 3.50pm no students should be loitering in the premises.

Vehicles to school
No students are allowed to get vehicles to school. The school has strict policies on this and if there is a need,
then the required protocols must be adhered to. Parents may personally see principal in regards to this.

Year 9 students have adapted to the new English and Maths Curriculum. I have personally observed these
classes and was also overwhelmed to witnhess student’s infuition and initiatives. Currently I am extending reading
sessions up to year 13. Do encourage your child to read and speak in English. This will definitely help them in
their studies, not only in English but because of greater understanding; they will be able to do better in other
subjects as well. KEEP READING and spend time with your children, share their issues/ school problems with
the teachers and let's work in collaboration to achieve a high-end result in 2024 in all levels, Insha'Allah.

Once again, I would like to thank each and everybody for your kind support and cooperation.

Wasalaam, Vinaka and Best regards

Yours sincerely,
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MR SHERON HAROON
PRINCIPAL [ACTG]|




